Introductory notes re Memorial Arch, Niagara Falls:

Thanks for invitation - to participate in ceremonies

marking hundredth anniversary of historic

events of 1837-38 -

to Perks Commission,

to Ontario Government, under whose
authority Parks Commission carries
on its all-important work;

Unveiling and dedication of Arch, together with official opening, this morning, of Mackenzia House, makes the day a most interesting and memorable one;

Appreciation of kind words of Chairman (Mr. MrQuesten) and Mr. Houck, in his introduction.

Appreciation of work of Parks Commission:

Nowhere has a public body shown more foresight or genuine concern for public welfare and happiness than Parks Commission, under Chairmanship of Hon. T.B. McQuesten, and predecessors, his persenance, in seeking, with so much success, to preserve natural beauties and historical associations of Niagara District;